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FROM THE HEADMASTER 
 

Year 7 on Camp 

Last week our Year 7 students were on camp at Bungawarra on the Cox’s River.  Many of the staff 

and parents who attended the camp have commented on the positive attitude and demeanour of 

our students – they represented us with style, energy and dignity. 

 

When speaking to the students this week upon their return about their time away, I received the 

following comments: 

 

“The camp was an amazing experience.  I really enjoyed the climbing, abseiling and the overnight 

walk”.  The activities were challenging at times, but this was good”. ”The washing up procedure was 

a bit tedious, and now my mum wants to see the new skill I have learnt!” “I really enjoyed working 

with the guides – they knew what they were doing and made the activities safe and fun.” “I take 

away some happy memories from camp with lots of fun activities, and I really liked getting to know 

others better in my year group – it was a great bonding experience.” “It was great fun being together 

as a whole group at Bungawarra with our Tutors.” “The staff and parents who accompanied us made 

it a great time away!” 

 

Clearly our Year 7s have benefited greatly from this experience in so many ways.  I commend them 

for their commitment to the camp and for having involved themselves so positively.  Thank you to the 

staff and parents who accompanied the students and helped to ensure that the week away ran so 

smoothly – Mr David Horwood, Ms Jackie Tanner, Mr Nick Foster, Mr Josh Watts, Miss Danie Evans 

and Mrs Catherine Van Gelderen. Special thanks to Mr Parrish Robbins and Mr Stewart Hayes from 

the Wild Ed Department for their organisation of the camp both beforehand and during the week. 

Thank you also to the many parents (nearly 30) who helped out over the course of the week with 

activities, bus driving and cooking. It was very much appreciated and ensured the success of the 

camp. 

 

T. Barman 

Headmaster 

 



FROM THE CHAPLAIN 
 

In the Old Testament, there is the account of Queen Esther, a woman who, while at the mercy of 

powerful men, is able to save her people from genocide. Indeed the Bible regularly recounts tales of 

women playing significant roles in the unfolding narrative of God’s story of salvation. In a world which 

was so consistently male dominated, women like Esther, Ruth, Deborah, Rahab and Hannah 

highlight that God has a purpose for both men and women.  

 

In the New Testament, we read of women hosting churches, women speaking prophecy, women 

being the first witnesses to the Resurrection and indeed a woman of great faith bringing the Saviour 

into the world. It should be no surprise that Paul records that in God’s eyes neither societal status, 

religious divisions nor gender differences separate people from God’s purpose or concern and 

anyone who follows Christ is in common relationship, and heirs together of God’s saving promises 

(Galatians 3:28). 

 

With the commemoration of International Women’s Day this week, on Wednesday 8th March, it is 

worth remembering that in the Kingdom of God, men and women are both made in the image of God 

and are equally loved and cherished. As we prepare for the commemoration of Jesus’ death and 

resurrection, perhaps the most liberating thing we can do is seek to follow the Saviour’s plan for our 

life. 

 

“I came so they can have real and eternal life, more and better life than they ever dreamed of” (John 

10:10). 

 

A. Dane 

 
 

FROM THE PARENTS’ AND FRIENDS’ ASSOCIATION 
 

Don’t miss the next Parents’ and Friends’ 

Association fundraiser!  Fashions for the Perfect 

Afternoon Tea promises to be a wonderful 

afternoon and offers a rare opportunity to view 

some of the exquisite fashion items from the 

renowned Darnell Collection.  Curator of the 

Collection, Ms Charlotte Smith, will present a 

stunning array of outfits, whilst you enjoy a 

scrumptious afternoon tea.  The event will be 

held in Cuff Hall, on Sunday, 19th March at 

3:00pm. 

 

The entry fee is $35, $25 concession and $15 

student tickets.  Bookings can be made through 

Coorah Reception (4757 9000).   

 

We look forward to your company. 

 

Charlotte will be co-ordinating the event with Ms 

Carole Young, and they would love to hear from 

any parents who are able to assist them in 

setting up the venue for the event.  If you are 

able to volunteer your assistance, please email 

your availability to Charlotte at 

charlotte@thedarnellcollection.com, or Carole at 

cyecosteps@gmail.com. 



Annual General Meeting 

The Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday, 21st March, in Coorah Gallery, at 7.30pm.  The 

AGM will be immediately followed by the first General Meeting of the year.  One General Meeting is 

held each term during the School year.  Term 1 and Term 4 meetings are held in Coorah Gallery.  The 

Term 2 meeting is held at the Junior School and the Term 3 meeting is held at the Preparatory 

School. 

 

At the Annual General Meeting, all positions on the current Parents’ and Friends’ Association 

Executive Committee are vacated and an election will be held for the 2017/2018 Committee.  

Nominations are therefore sought for the positions of Chair, Secretary, Treasurer, Senior School 

Representative, Junior School Representative and Preparatory School Representative.  Current Office 

Bearers may nominate for re-election.  Parents may also nominate to be members of the Committee.  

A nomination form can be downloaded from the P&F Page on the School’s Portal.  Nominations can 

be handed in at Senior, Junior and Preparatory School Receptions.   

 

Nominations close Tuesday, 21st March, at 4.30pm. 

 

All parents of Blue Mountains Grammar School automatically become members of the Parents’ and 

Friends’ Association on the enrolment of their child at the School.  All parents are welcome to attend 

the General Meetings and we look forward to seeing you there. 

 

Mr. Duncan Barrell 
Chair, BMGS Parents’ and Friends’ Association 

dba23266@bigpond.net.au 

 

 

FROM THE DEPUTY HEAD – HEAD OF SENIOR SCHOOL 
 

Cultivating Gratitude 

As Australians we have much to be thankful for. Our continued and sustained rise within the world as 

an innovative, exceptional, creative ad robust nation can be seen throughout many sectors of 

business, sport, the arts and science. Our level of access to health care, our living standards and our 

appreciation for multiculturalism have given us plenty of opportunities to be grateful for. This 

national optimism is now being identified through research on ‘gratitude’. These studies have 

tracked different age groups and have identified the young people and youth of Australia as the 

target group for ‘growing and cultivating gratitude’. 

 

Over the past 15 years a significant number of studies have linked gratitude to increased happiness, 

stronger relationships, and improved physical health. Most recently studies on gratitude among 

youth suggest that it fosters more positive emotions and better attitudes toward school. In fact, the 

science of gratitude is now reaching a point where researchers are no longer just defining gratitude 

and identifying its benefits but determining the most effective ways to produce it.  

 

At BMGS engineering cultures that promote gratitude and thankfulness within the student and staff 

bodies is one of my primary goals for 2017 and beyond. The harnessing of this personal 

characteristic in all students enhances educational outcomes, improves student relationships and 

provides a mechanism for students to display and model appreciation for others, for their community 

and for life. The follower of Jesus, Paul, an ordinary human like you and me put it this way; 

 

“God loves it when the giver delights in the giving. God can pour on the blessings in 

astonishing ways so that you’re ready for anything and everything, more than just ready to 

do what needs to be done. He gives you something you can then give away, which grows 

into full-formed lives, robust in God, wealthy in every way, so that you can be generous in 

every way, producing with us great praise to God” (from 2 Corinthians 9 ) 

 

mailto:dba23266@bigpond.net.au


Although the area is still new, we’re already learning how gratitude does more than just make 

children feel good; it also improves their mood, mental health, and life satisfaction, and it can 

jumpstart more purposeful engagement in life at a critical moment in their development, when their 

identity is taking shape. This shaping is somewhat self-directed by the choices that young people 

make. 

 

For instance, a recent study  found that teens who had high levels of gratitude when entering high 

school had less negative emotions and depression and more positive emotions, life satisfaction, and 

happiness six years later when they were finishing high school. They also had more hope and a 

stronger sense of meaning in life. Another study which followed students over six months, showed 

that feeling grateful motivates adolescents to help others and use their strengths to contribute to 

society. At BMGS we strive to ensure our young people and young adults understand the importance 

of service to others. This is underpinned by the words of Jesus in the Gospel of Mark 10:45 “For 

even the Son of Man did not to be served, but to serve, and to give His life as a ransom for many”.  

 

Gratitude empowers a community of encouragement and defeats the need for unnecessary and 

negative competition. This enhances student ‘buy in’ to what they own in their learning, producing 

higher rates of collaboration and directed learning. Gratitude increases generosity, empowering 

young people to think deeply about their fellow humans and champion the various and numerous 

successes of others.  

 

Some helpful tools and research; 

 

Online Gratitude Journal: http://www.thnx4.org/ 

Greater Good, Berkeley University: http://greatergood.berkeley.edu/ 

The Power of Gratitude: http://www.readersdigest.com.au/health/The-Power-of-Gratitude.asp 

 

A. Osborne 

 

 

FROM THE DEPUTY HEAD – HEAD OF TEACHING AND 

LEARNING 
 

Important Dates for Term 1: 

Year 7 Parent/Teacher Night: Wednesday, 22nd March 

Year 10 Parent/Teacher Night: Thursday, 30th March (Please note change of date) 

Year 12 Semester 1 Examinations Monday 27th March – Friday 7th April 

Year 11 Leadership Camp Monday 3rd - Wednesday 5th April  

 

Year 12 Students interested in sitting UMAT – a reminder about Medicine Entry Requirements 

If you are thinking of applying to study Medicine next year you need to follow the following steps: 

1. Register and sit the UMAT. Registrations are open already and close on 2nd June. The test will 

take place on Wednesday, 26th July.  

2. Register an interest at the university where you are interested in studying.  This varies from 

university to university. It is best to check their individual websites. 

3. Submit a UAC application. 

4. Many universities will then require you to attend an interview. 

 

For more information visit http://umat.acer.edu.au/ 

 

Four reasons not to put off starting assignments 

It’s that time of the term across the School – you’ve been learning, working on some extended 

projects, and now some dates have been set. Here are four reasons why you should start working on 

your assignment immediately. 

 

http://www.thnx4.org/
http://greatergood.berkeley.edu/
http://www.readersdigest.com.au/health/The-Power-of-Gratitude.asp
http://umat.acer.edu.au/


1.  Wrapping your head around the topic takes time 

Assignments are rarely simple. You will be expected to cover complex questions, and often have 

multiple aspects to consider, most are not just about cutting and pasting information, but require 

you to synthesise multiple sources and come with novel solutions or ideas. Even if your assignment 

isn’t due for weeks, start thinking about it immediately. At the very least, answer the key starter 

questions (below) on the day you get your assignment. Even if you are not thinking about it directly, 

your subconscious will be hard at work. 

 

2.  The more resources the better! 

Although school or the local library will probably not be your main source of reference, you should 

drop in soon after receiving the assignment. Your teacher will probably have alerted the LRC to the 

assignment and reference books, magazines, etc may well be displayed. These will disappear quickly 

if the whole class has the same assignment. Books, periodicals, magazines are a useful general 

overview for an assignment and they help to clarify a direction as you begin to immerse yourself into 

the assignment topic. It is not a good idea to only use Google! One of the challenging aspects of 

Internet based searches for school students is the complexity, language and purpose of websites, 

not to mention bias and reliability. 

 

3.  Starting early means more time to explore and ask for help if needed 

If you do some initial research on the assignment points you’ve identified through the library, 

references your teacher may have given you, school textbooks, and general internet search engines, 

you could find yourself having more direction in your research. For example: perhaps there isn’t 

enough information, or perhaps you find you don’t understand important concepts, or perhaps you 

need to speak to your teacher to get further clarity. If you find this out early, you will still have plenty 

of time to plan, research, write and present your assignment. Imagine if you didn’t start your 

assignment for a week or so, and then discovered you needed more guidance. You could easily run 

out of time. 

 

4. Create a safety net 

Starting your assignment immediately will give you a safety net in case you get sick, or something 

unexpected happens. Assignments are usually given because they require more time; students must 

plan a strategy or schedule to ensure they are completed. You should always have a schedule that 

allows for the unexpected. 

 

So, get started today! 

 

M. Hastie 

 

 

FROM THE HEAD OF MUSIC 
 

Harvest Festival 

A reminder that this Saturday 11th March the Woodford Academy is hosting an Early Harvest Festival 

from 11:00am to 4:00pm.  Former BMGS Senior Master Ken Goodlet will be giving a presentation 

interspersed with music from BMGS students from 12.30pm.  Do come along and support this event. 

 

ACO 

ACO Academy returns to Sydney for a week of intensive rehearsals and performances alongside ACO 

musicians and ACO Emerging Artists. Advanced school-aged string players from around Australia are 

invited to audition for the opportunity to be challenged and inspired in a professional learning 

environment. They'll prepare chamber music and orchestra programs and perform in a public 

concert with ACO musicians at City Recital Hall.  Applications close 10 March.  Contact 

education@aco.com.au  

 

  

mailto:education@aco.com.au


Fanfare Competition 

Imagine hearing your music performed by the talented musicians of the Australian Youth Orchestra!  

If you are a budding composer or musician or just have an interest in creating new music, the 

Fanfare Competition is an exciting opportunity for you.  This competition is open to young people 

aged 12-21 years.  To enter write a 30 second composition and submit a short score, your favourite 

fours bars in full orchestra and a recording.  Eight selected finalists will work with mentor composer 

Nicholas Vines to fully develop their ideas and have their work recorded by the AYO. Enter online:  

http://artology.org.au/fanfare/  or email info@artology.org.au  

 

Diary Dates 

Sunday, 11th March: Woodford Academy (selected singers) 

Monday, 20th March: Encore Concert, 7:00pm, Sydney Opera House, (Years 11 and 12 Music 

Elective students) 

Thursday, 23rd March: Soiree No. 1, 7:00pm, PAC Recital Room 

Sunday, 30th April: Music Amongst the Autumn Leaves, Springwood Rotary (Stage Band) 

 

D. Smith 

 

 

FROM THE LEARNING ENRICHMENT DEPARTMENT 
 

After-school tutoring is held in the Library Resource Centre (LRC) every 

Thursday afternoon from 3:15pm to 4:45pm.  

 

After-school tutoring can help with completing assessment tasks and 

doing some extra work in literacy and numeracy. This afterschool 

assistance can also include help in organising a study plan or just general 

assistance in organising your workload. 

 

If you are interested in attending, it is a great idea to contact me on email 

almichielsen@bmgs.nsw.edu.au so that I can prepare best for our time 

spent together. 

 

A. Michielsen 

 

 

CAREERS NEWS 
 

Website 

Careers information for students is available on the BMGS Careers FROG Learning Management 

website. This website is accessible by all students and staff in the Senior School. Here you will find 

the link to the MHSCareers website, which provides an extensive careers information service.  

 

LRC 

In the LRC there is a self-serve Careers corner for your use. Here you can find the Handbooks from 

the various local universities. You are welcome to take these books home. 

 

In the Mail 

For Year 12 students planning their 2018 we have information on Charles Sturt University’s “My 

Day” where you can experience degrees from Paramedics and Pharmacy through Dental Science 

and Sports Science to Agriculture and Arts. We also have information on a Business cadetship which 

allows you to earn and learn at the same time and St Andrew’s College at the University of Sydney is 

seeking applications for scholarships. If you would like to know the differences between high school 

and university, have a look at our FROG link for a full explanation. The National Institute of Dramatic 

http://artology.org.au/fanfare/
mailto:info@artology.org.au
mailto:almichielsen@bmgs.nsw.edu.au


Art is running classes during the next holidays for students who love acting – anyone from Years 7 to 

12 students is invited to register. The information can also be found on our FROG careers page.  

 

Discussing your options 

Careers discussions are available in the LRC every Tuesday afternoon between 3:15pm and 4:45pm 

during term time. 

 

J. Madgwick 

 

 

FIJI TOUR 2017 
 

 
  



FROM THE UNIFORM SHOP 
 

All Weather Jackets 

Fittings for these jackets will take place on Monday 13th and 20th March, and on Tuesday, 14th and 

21st March in the Uniform Shop. Students need to wear their blazer when trying on the jackets. The 

jackets will cost $140 and a deposit of $70 is required when ordering.  

 

The Uniform Shop hours, during term time, are Monday from 8:15am to 3:15pm and Tuesday from 

8:15am to 1:45pm 

 

K. Arrell 

 
 

FROM THE HEAD OF SPORT 
 

ISA 2017 Winter Season Registrations 

Many students have returned their registration forms for the winter season. For those who have not 

yet done so, please remember that these forms must be returned prior to the commencement of 

trials, otherwise students will not be permitted to trial. ALL trials commence next week so please 

ensure your form has been submitted. 

 

All forms were sent both to parents and students via email and this form is also available on the 

School Portal. 

 
Please ensure that if you are trialling next week that you are in school sports gear. All students 

trialling for hockey and rugby must be wearing the required protective gear. If you are unsure of what 

is required please, see the relevant MIC. 

 
Cross Country Carnival 

The Senior School Cross Country carnival will now be held on the 17th March. If it happens that 

weather is not suitable for the running of the carnival, Periods 1-3 will run as usual, therefore 

students will be required to have the necessary books. 

 

Students are to wear their sports uniform with their House polo to compete. 

 

The timing of events on the day will be as follows: 

 
9:00am Boys  Senior 6000m 4 laps 

9:10am Girls  Senior 4000m 3 laps 

9:30am Boys 16 years 6000m 4 laps 

9:40am Girls 16years 4000m 3 laps 

10:00am Boys  15 years 4000m 3 laps 

10:10am Girls  15 years 4000m 3 laps 

10:30am Boys  14 years 4000m 3 laps 

10:40am Girls  14 years 4000m 3 laps 

11:00am Boys  12 & 13 years 3000m 2 laps 

11:10am Girls  12 & 13 years 3000m 2 laps 

11.50am Expected Finish   

 

I am aware that a number of students may be competing at the NSW Athletics Championships on 

this date. If you have not already done so could you please come and see me and let me know if you 

will not be available so that other arrangements can be made to collect results. 

 

Summer Sport 

Last weekend saw BMGS with six basketball teams in the ISA Semi-Finals. Whilst only one team has 

made it through to the Grand Finals this weekend all teams are to be congratulated on their efforts 

last weekend and their good sportsmanship in the face of defeat. 

 



The ISA summer basketball grand finals will be held at Penrith Sports Stadium at Cambridge Park. 

The 15 Years Boys’ team will be playing against St Andrew’s Cathedral School at 12:30pm. All 

parents and friends are encouraged to come along and cheer on the BMGS players. Please wear 

school colours where possible. 

 

Presentation Evenings 

Both Cricket and Basketball Presentation Evenings are coming up over the next few weeks. To assist 

with catering, please ensure that you have provided your RSVP to your relevant MIC. 

 

The Basketball Presentation Evening will be held on Wednesday,15th March. 

vmorganhort@bmgs.nsw.edu.au or cingold@bmgs.nsw.edu.au 

 

The Cricket Presentation Evening will be held on Saturday, 1st April:  scollins@bmgs.nsw.edu.au 

 

ISA Swimming Carnival 

The ISA swimming team has been posted on the sports noticeboard in the Senior School Reception. 

All students who have made the BMGS Swimming Team are to be congratulated. These students 

have been sent the permission note via email, which needs to be returned to School next week.  

 

All events are also listed on the noticeboard, please check these carefully. If you are unable to attend 

the ISA Carnival could you please see Mrs Harris first thing on Monday to allow time for a 

replacement to be organised. 

 

M. Harris 
 

NETBALL TRIALS 
Netball trials will be held in the week commencing 13th March. Open trials will be on Tuesday 14th 

March from 3:15 – 4:45pm in the Sports Centre. This trial will be for ALL Year 11 and 12 players 

plus some invited players who have been asked to trial for the Firsts. Intermediate and Junior trials 

will be on Thursday March 16th – same times – this will be for ALL players in Years 7 – 10. Please 

wear your BMGS sports uniform and bring a drink bottle. If you have any questions about trials, 

please talk to Mrs A. O’Doherty (MIC Netball). 
 

 

SATURDAY SPORT FIXTURE - 11TH MARCH, 2017- GRAND FINAL 

  Team Opponent Time Court/Field Bus Information 

Boys 
Basketball 

 

15s SACS 12:30 pm  6 All students are required to organise their own 
transport to the ISA Basketball Grand Final. 

Penrith Basketball Stadium 
Herbert Street, Cambridge Park. 

Please arrive 30 minutes prior to the scheduled time 
of your game. 

 

            
 

Match Reports – Saturday, 4th March, 2017 

 

Boys’ Basketball 

BMGS First V were defeated by Oxley College, 46-30 

Last Saturday the Firsts had their Semi-Final game against Oxley College. It was a very hard, physical 

game for both sides with neither willing to give up. At the end of the first quarter, Oxley had gained a 

seven-point lead after impressive displays of team basketball. However, in the second and third quarter 

our BMGS boys rallied. They fought hard and never let the score or fouls keep them down. They managed 

to bring the game back to within two points at some stages. Just before the end of the third quarter Oxley 

managed to pull ahead to a five-point lead. The fourth quarter was dominated by Oxley, who broke away 

early at the start of the quarter and maintained their lead right to the end of the half. Despite a 

disappointing loss for our boys they didn't give up and played to the very last second. Thank you to all the 

spectators who came to watch our boys play and a special thank you to all of the Year 12s. It was an 

unlucky defeat in their last Basketball game for BMGS, however, they still had a very successful season. 

Best wishes to them all with their HSC. A. Morgan 

mailto:vmorganhort@bmgs.nsw.edu.au
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BMGS 15 Years Boys defeated Oakhill College, 44-24 

The 15s had a resounding win in their Semi-Final 

game this week, securing their spot in the Finals next 

Saturday. All the team played well and were well-

supported from the sidelines by family and friends. 

The game started well, with the team scoring ten 

points in the first three minutes, which put the boys on 

the front foot and the opposition on the defensive. The 

15s defence was superb throughout with Ethan 

Bromilow assisting all over the court and Patrick 

Brischetto putting in his strongest game for the 

season. All in all, this was a good game for all the 

players. 

BMGS 13 Gold were defeated by Oakhill College, 54-

24 

In this week’s game the boys put it all on the line in 

their Semi-Final against Oakhill College, who were the 

front runners in the competition. With an early deficit 

at the start of the game, the boys had to recover 

quickly. They came back with a 10-0 run late in the 

first half to bring the score back to a manageable total. 

Coming out to the second half the boys knew they had 

to give it their all. They poured their heart and soul into 

the second half, trying their hardest to overcome a 20 

point deficit. Unfortunately their efforts were not 

rewarded on the scoreboard, with the team going 

down by 20 points in the end. I would like to thank 

each and every boy for a great season. It is only the 

beginning for these young men and I can't wait to see 

how they go on their journey with BMGS Basketball. D. 

Starmans 

Mrs. V. Morgan-Hort – MIC Boys’ Basketball 
 

 

FROM THE HEAD OF THE JUNIOR SCHOOL 
 

Well done to our HICES Swimming Team who swam their hearts out and came oh-so-close to winning 

Division 2! As it turned out we finished Runners Up to St Paul’s Grammar School, with whom we had 

been swapping the lead throughout the carnival. There were many fine individual swims and a great 

4 x 50m Senior Boys’ Freestyle relay team, who won the relay by half a lap! We also finished runners 

up to Scots in the percentage shield which is determined by your school size and how many points 

you achieve on the day. Well done, swimmers! We are now waiting to see if any of our swimmers 

have been selected in the HICES team for CIS Carnival. I will let you know next week if we have. 
 

N. Cockington 
 

Student Awards 

The following awards were presented at Assembly this week: 

Bronze – Raphael Hampartzoumian and Gretel Passlow (both 4G) 

Citizenship – Laura Tinsey (5/6F) and Rosemary Griffin (Kindergarten) 
 

JUNIOR SPORTS NEWS – JUNIOR BASKETBALL 
 

5/6 Boys’ Blue and Gold teams forfeited due to the Year 7 camp. 

5/6 Girls’ Gold played Storm.  The Gold team won 28 to 27. 

5/6 Girls’ Red played Hula Hoops.  The Red team lost 18 to 24. 

5/6 Girls’ White has a bye.   

3/4 Girls’ Blue played Misfits.  The Blue Team lost 14 to 23. 

L. Gerrard 



FROM THE UNIFORM SHOP 
 

All Weather Jackets 

Fittings for these jackets will take place on Monday 6th, 13th, and 20th March, and on Tuesday, 7th, 

14th and 21st March in the Uniform Shop. Students need to wear their blazer when trying on the 

jackets. The jackets will cost $140 and a deposit of $70 is required when ordering.  

 

The Uniform Shop hours, during term time, are Monday from 8:15am to 3:15pm and Tuesday from 

8:15am to 1:45pm 

 

K. Arrell 

 

 

FROM THE PARENTS’ AND FRIENDS’ ASSOCIATION 
 

Don’t miss the next Parents’ and Friends’ Association fundraiser!  

Fashions for the Perfect Afternoon Tea promises to be a wonderful 

afternoon and offers a rare opportunity to view some of the 

exquisite fashion items from the renowned Darnell Collection.  

Curator of the Collection, Ms Charlotte Smith, will present a 

stunning array of outfits, whilst you enjoy a scrumptious afternoon 

tea.  The event will be held in Cuff Hall, on Sunday, 19th March at 

3:00pm. 

The entry fee is $35, $25 concession and $15 student tickets 
 

Bookings can be made through Coorah Reception (4757 9000).  

We look forward to your company. 
 

Charlotte will be co-ordinating the event with Ms Carole Young, and 

they would love to hear from any parents who are able to assist 

them in setting up the venue for the event.  If you are able to 

volunteer your assistance, please email your availability to Charlotte 

at charlotte@thedarnellcollection.com, or Carole at 

cyecosteps@gmail.com. 
 

Annual General Meeting 

The Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday, 21st March, in Coorah Gallery, at 7.30pm.  The 

AGM will be immediately followed by the first General Meeting of the year.  One General Meeting is 

held each term during the School year.  Term 1 and Term 4 meetings are held in Coorah Gallery.  The 

Term 2 meeting is held at the Junior School and the Term 3 meeting is held at the Preparatory 

School. 
 

At the Annual General Meeting, all positions on the current Parents’ and Friends’ Association 

Executive Committee are vacated and an election will be held for the 2017/2018 Committee.  

Nominations are therefore sought for the positions of Chair, Secretary, Treasurer, Senior School 

Representative, Junior School Representative and Preparatory School Representative.  Current Office 

Bearers may nominate for re-election.  Parents may also nominate to be members of the Committee.  

A nomination form can be downloaded from the Parents’ and Friends’ Page on the School’s Portal.  

Nominations can be handed in at Senior, Junior and Preparatory School Receptions.  Nominations 

close Tuesday, 21st March, at 4.30pm. 
 

All parents of Blue Mountains Grammar School automatically become members of the Parents’ and 

Friends’ Association on the enrolment of their child at the School.  All parents are welcome to attend 

the General Meetings and we look forward to seeing you there. 
 

Mr. Duncan Barrell 
Chair, BMGS Parents’ and Friends’ Association 

dba23266@bigpond.net.au 

mailto:dba23266@bigpond.net.au


FROM THE UNIFORM SHOP 
 

All Weather Jackets 

Fittings for these jackets will take place on Monday 13th and 20th March, and on Tuesday, 14th and 

21st March in the Uniform Shop. Students need to wear their blazer when trying on the jackets. The 

jackets will cost $140 and a deposit of $70 is required when ordering.  

 

The Uniform Shop hours, during term time, are Monday from 8:15am to 3:15pm and Tuesday from 

8:15am to 1:45pm 

 

K. Arrell 

 

 

FROM THE HEAD OF THE PREPARATORY SCHOOL 
 

We are planning an informal social evening for Friday, 10th March 2017 at 6.00pm until dark with a 

Family Picnic Dinner on the Lawn. If you would like to join us, please bring along a blanket or chair 

and your picnic dinner. 

 

The basketball court will not be available for parking as it provides a safe play area for the 

children. The play equipment will be closed for safety reasons. 

 

Preparatory Staff 

 

Please note Grandparents’ Day will now be held on Wednesday, 5th April, not Monday 3rd April as 

advertised in ‘Notes For Diary’. 

 

Apologies for any inconvenience caused. All Pre-Kindergarten students are warmly invited to attend. 

Details of arrival times will be sent home shortly. 

 

ἙἙNOTICE TO BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE FAMILIESἙἙ 

 

The Business Office has informed us that BASC fees will no longer be collected at the Preparatory 

School. They will issue an invoice monthly to users of the service. The School is now registered as an 

approved child care service. Parents/eligible families may be able to claim the Child Care Benefit 

and/or the Child Care Rebate. Further information on the Child Care Benefit and Child Care Rebate 

can be found on the Australian Department of Human Resources web site 

www.humanservices.gov.au. or by contacting the Business Office on 4757 9000. 

 

Please note carers MUST sign children into and out of the service. 

 

Thank you for your patience during this transition period. 

 

E. Flett 

 

Student Awards: 

Pre-Kindergarten - Elyse Walker 

Kindergarten - Jack Lowe 

Stage 1 - Amelia Burgess and Gemma Norton 

Stage 2 - Monty Darwin and Finley Snedden 

 

 

  



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY – MARCH 2017 
 

Friday, 10th March – Year 11 Legal Studies excursion, Downing Centre Court House 

Friday, 10th March – Year 7 Vaccinations 

Friday, 10th March – Oz Opera, “El Kid”, Junior School 

Friday, 10th March – Junior School Clean Up Our School Day 

Friday, 10th March – Preparatory School Clean Up Our School Day 

Friday, 10th March – Preparatory School Picnic on the Lawn 

Monday, 13th March – Junior School Kids’ Lit Quiz, Kinross Wolaroi 

Tuesday, 14th March and Wednesday, 15th March – Year 9 Swim & Survive Program 

Tuesday, 14th March – Fiji Tour Information 

Wednesday, 15th March – French Film Festival 

Wednesday, 15th March – Preparatory School Red Cross Calling Mufti Day 

Wednesday, 15th March – Basketball Presentation Evening 

Thursday, 16th March – Year 12 Physics and Engineering Studies to Mt. Piper Power Station 

Thursday, 16th March – Junior School Kindergarten Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Friday, 17th March – Senior School Cross Country Carnival 

Friday, 17th March – Junior School St. Patrick’s Day Fundraiser 


